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ALETTER FROM THE PASTOR

Dear friends in Christ,

As the vibrant colors of spring begin to paint the landscape around us and the
warmth of the sun breathes life into the earth, we are reminded of the remarkable
vitality and life that God graciously gives us through the Holy Spirit. God breathes life
into our lives and the Holy Spirit blesses us with every good and perfect given of heaven.
And, in this season of renewal, we are again called to embrace that transformative
power of the Spirit, allowing the Holy Spirit to saturate every aspect of our lives with
energy, purpose, and joy.

During this season of Easter, we celebrate the resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ -
who in Himself displayed a profound demonstration of God's power to overcome death
and bring forth new life. Through the Resurrection, we are reminded that the same Holy
Spirit that raised Jesus from the dead now dwells within us, offering us the promise of
eternal life and the assurance of God's unfailing love. As we proclaim "Christ is risen
indeed!" and rejoice in the victory of life over death, we also revel in the vitality that the
Holy Spirit brings to our lives, enabling us to live as people of the Resurrection, filled with
hope and joy.

In our Lutheran faith, we hold dear the belief in the active presence of the Holy Spirit
in our lives. From the moment of our baptism, we are sealed with the Spirit, and it is
through His divine presence that we are continually renewed and empowered to live out
our faith in the world.

Holy Scripture reminds us of the incredible strength that comes from being filled with
the Spirit. In Acts 2, the disciples gathered together in prayer, waiting expectantly for the
promised gift of the Holy Spirit. And when the Spirit descended upon them on the day of
Pentecost, they were filled with boldness, speaking the word of God with power and
conviction.

In the month of April, our hearts too are opened to the transformative work of the Holy
Spirit. We come to God, seeking to be filled with His life-giving presence, allowing Him to
breathe fresh vigor into our worship, our relationships, and our service to others.

| invite you to join us for our upcoming events and gatherings. Whether it's our weekly
worship services, our Bible studies, our outreach ministries, or our care ministries, there
are countless opportunities for us to experience the renewing power of the Spirit
together as a Christian community of faith. As we say in our congregation’s Mission
Statement, we are “Friendly People, Growing in Christ — Called to Praise and Proclaim,
Learn and Love, Care and Celebrate!”

As we reflect on the significance of this season of renewal, be reminded of the
profound life - both eternal life in heaven and abundant life here - that God offers us
through the Holy Spirit. Come to worship; receive this gift again and again; allow the
Holy Spirit to inspire you, empower you, and transform your into a faithful disciple of
Christ. Blessing and peace in Christ crucified and risen from the dead!

Pastor Jeff Teeple




GROWING IN CHRIST

it was Godd who made it grow ™ 1 Camthure o

Building Project Thermometer Information

Updated 3/21/24

Goal = $3,500,000

$3,000,000

—

To Be Financed:
$830,000

— -

Capital Campaign Pledges:
$1,170,000

_Ii

The Lutheran Foundation Grant:
$300,000

l

Cash-On-Hand
and
Investments:
$1,200,000

$2,000,000

$1,000,000

Breakdown of Funds Received (63.4% Complete):

= $1,200,000 from Congregation (100% complete)
$ 300,000 from The Lutheran Foundation (100% complete)
* $606,843 from Pledges (52% complete)
* $114,112 non-Pledged/over and beyond pledge amt to reduce financing
* $ 715,888 needed for financing

Construction is taking shape!

Workers took advantage of some of the warm weather in March to prep the ground for
concrete. The concrete has now been poured for the new classrooms and office suite.
Steel has also been delivered for framing.

The Wee Creations parking lot on the north side is now officially closed as construction
progresses.

Please continue to keep this construction project and all the workers in your prayers as

we move into warmer months.
e = ———— ﬁ




Grant Matching Information

Dear friends in Christ,

Greetings in the name of our risen Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! Christ is risen-
allelvia!

We have been diligently working towards enhancing our facilities to better serve
the needs of our active congregation and its ministries. Hopefully you have seen
first-hand the quick progress that has been made over the past three months. In
this building campaign, our hope is to extend our reach to the wider community
and region. This vision has been nurtured by our collective dedication to our
mission to be “Friendly People, Growing in Christ — Called to: Praise and Proclaim,
Learn and Love, Care and Celebrate” in Fremont, Angola, and Coldwater, and the
entire tri-state areal!

Today, | am filled with gratitude as | extend an invitation to you to participate in
a remarkable opportunity that has been presented to us. Two families have given
Peace a $400,000 matching grant for our building campaign’s future mortgage
debt reduction. This means that every dollar we raise will be matched dollar for
dollar, effectively doubling the impact of our contributions!

However, it is important to note that this matching grant is contingent upon our
ability to raise new funds by the end of the year. ‘New funds’ are monies that have
not already been pledged or committed in the first campaign two years ago.

This is where each and every one of us has the opportunity to make a significant
difference! So please pray for this opportunity and pray about your participation
in it. St. Paul give us direction: “Each one must give as he has decided in his heart,
not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. And God is
able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at
all times, you may abound in every good work” (2 Corinthians 9:7-8, ESV).

Once again, | urge you to take a moment to reflect on how you can contribute to
this matching grant opportunity. Your sacrificial giving will not only help us reach
our financial goal but will also symbolize our collective commitment to the mission
and ministry of our church. If we accomplish this and all commitments dre given,
Peace will not need a long-term mortgage! So, every act of generosity brings us
one step closer!

May God bless you abundantly as you prayerfully consider your participation in
this new opportunity.

Christ is risen indeed - alleluia!

With heartfelt gratitude and anticipation for the blessings that lie ahead,

Pastor Jeff Teeple




Matching Mortgage Reduction Campaign

Thank you for your prayerful consideration of this matching grant
opportunity. Upon decision to participate, either of the following steps
may be followed to contribute:

1. Scan the the QR Code with your phone. Follow the prompts to take you to our
giving portal. Select “Matching Mortgage Reduction Campaign” from the Funds
drop-down menu.

2. Text "Give" to (260) 277-3223. You will be sent a link to take you to our giving
portal. Select “Matching Mortgage Reduction Campaign” from the Funds drop-
down menu.

3. From our website's home page, click on the "Donations” tab. Then click the
"Donate Here" button and it will take you to the giving portal. Select "Matching
Mortgage Reduction Campaign” from the Funds drop-down menu.

4, If giving by cash or check, enclose the lower portion of this form with your
contribution. Contributions given by cash or check may be turned in to the
offering boxes at the sanctuary entrances, offertory collection during service, or
to the church offices.

Monies contributed through the Matching Grant do not apply towards the Capital
Campaign Commitment or to previous pledges. Considered “new funds”, this
contribution is towards the Matching Mortgage Reduction Campaign and will be
matched dollar for dollar up to $400,000.

Name:

Envelope #: (if applicable)

| will give online (if applicable)

Contribution towards the
Matching Mortgage Reduction Campaign
amount enclosed: $




YOUTH
Sunday School 9:15 AM

Men’s Dodgeball after 10:30 service

High School and Up Baskethall League Play
April 14 Sunday School 9:15 AM

Youth Serve Sunday 10:30 AM

High 5chool and Up Baskethall League Play
April 21  Sunday School 9:15 AM

High School and Up Baskethall League Play
April 28 Sunday School 9:15 AM

High School and Up Baskethall League Play
May 5 Last day of Sunday School

Pancake hreakfast 9:15-10:15

Men’s Dodgeball after 10:50 service

High School and Up Baskethall League Play

April 7

Looking ahead: YOUTH SERVE
The last day of Sunday School for this SIGN UP
school year will be on 5/5. We will be SIGN UP THROUGH THE QR
having a pancake breakfast from CODETO HELP AT CHURCHON
/ 9:15-10:15 for all families on that day EITHER
g to celebrate all we've learned. 4/14.5/12. 0R6/9.
S SCAN ME
s SOE

HIGH SCHOOLERS-

INTERESTED IN PLAYING A
R-BALL LEAGUE?
TALKTO CAM MCGEE!

/,f‘.' T
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ATTENTION GRADUATES

Congratulations on your big accomplishment! Whether you are graduating
from high school, college, grad school or other, your Peace Lutheran Family is
so proud of you and would like to recognize you for your achievements.
Graduate recognition will take place on

May 12th

during both Sunday church services.

We will be making a slideshow with a small information section and a photo
or two photo of each graduate. Please email the following information to
amber@plcms.org and attach your photos. These need to be turned in by

April 28th to be included in the slideshow. Thanks!

Name:

Graduating from:

Degree earned (college and beyond):

Future Plans:
Baby/Toddler picture sent to Amber via email (for high school)? []

Recent picture sent to Amber via email? []




EE CREATIONS

4PEACE
Kids FurN>Run

WHAT: Kids 1-Mile Fun Run
WHERE: Peace Lutheran Church,
355 E State Rd 120, Fremont, IN

WHO: Kids of Peace Lutheran & Kids
of Wee Creations (current and

graduates)
AGES: 0 through Grade 6

(Parents are welcome to run with kids!)
WHEN: Sunday, April 28, 2024
TIME: Race begins at 12:30 pm

All participants will receive a t-shirt & a medal
(must register by April 12, 2024 to receive shirt)
Online Participant Registration:
https://forms.gle/ovk88XtaXZwDxZ5h9




3 B WEE CREATIONS
QP

Last month was an eventful month for our Wee Creations students and staff!
One of the events was Cat in The Hat Day on March 7th.
How FUN!




300  SEEA B % PEACEPRAMISE TEAM SEARCH

: |
. The Praise Team is looking for male
«® SChedM/Q NOJ’ICQS ( and female vocalists, specifically team
Baw ® The church offices will be closed on . members who would be available to
Apri/ Ist lead the congregation in praise songs
on Sundays at the 10:30am service and
o There will be no Women's Bible Mondays at 6:30pm.
Sﬁ"dy or Monday evening services Of course, additional instrumentalists
on A,uri/ Ist are always welcome too!
Z’f‘ * Our re_gu/ar Mondaﬂ evening serwces-w“,' If this is you, and you want to join the
will resume /\Pr,'/ 8th at 6:3010,,,,. 4 i Peace Praise Team, please see Judy
s Scharpenberg for more details. We
X . B YRR & would love to have you!

Help save a life.

American
_ RedCross

Due to construction work starting in Come join us as we continue to explore
the Fellowship Hall, . “THE C.HOSEI.\I”!
Peace Lutheran Blood Drive scheduled This study begins April 14, 2024

for May has been rescheduled to a at 9:1_53"‘ in the_ Fellowship Hall
week earlie during adult Bible study hour
ier.

. This study will take a close look at how THE
Our new date is: CHOSEN wonderfully captures the struggles, joys
May 22 and transformative moments that shaped the lives of
those chosen to follow the Messiah. Each week, as
time allows, we will discuss the character dynamics,
the cultural differences and the timeless messages
that resonate from the early moments in the life of
please visit: Christ. It’s not just about watching a series; it’s about

https://www.redcrossblood.org/ engaging with the word of God in a fresh and
profound way.

1Ipm-5pm

If you are interested in donating,

or call:
1-800-RED-CROSS This study will continue through the month of May.




Lutheran Women in Mission will gather:
Thursday evening, April 11, at 6:30 p.m.
in the Fellowship Hall

We’'ll be sorting, counting, and boxing! Come prepared to celebrate
the generous response of Peace congregation for the Lenten
Almsgiving Project to benefit Elijah Haven Crisis Intervention Center!

We'll also continue our craft project that will encourage all women
of Peace to be involved as we explore the realities of being Christ’s

® hands and feet where we live.

And, planning ahead -- what’'s next for LWM? Bring your ideas,
questions, hopes and dreams on April 11!

Contact Sharon Aldrich or Elaine Elsner for more information.

Lentlen Almsgicing Projecl

"CRISIS INTERVENTION CENTER

= é}( 4 | %{/k/z/

Thank you for your response in support of Elijah
Haven! It will help in the work to stop the cycle of
domestic abuse in Steuben and LaGrange counties.

Check here next month for news of what was
collected and how it was delivered to Elijah Haven. LUthera n

Consider how your growth in this discipline of Women
almsgiving can continue throughout the year. Read

Matthew 6:1-4. in Mission

LII] Eendnllville Fone Spring Gatherivg
Satuf'day, April 13 Join the LWM for their Spring Gathering!
starting at 8:30am

Guest speaker for this event will be Dr. Tracie Salgado,

hosted by: Zion Lutheran Church director of Lutheran Special Education Ministries.

3(?9 CountymR(;ad 12 Activities will include devotions, Bible study, business
orunna, I 46730 meeting, and a lunch. RSVP by April 8th to:

$5 registration fee, Linda Hoffman

payable at the door 260-515-8663

linhofer20@gmail.com
EVERYONE IS WELCOME!



On Sunday, April 21, 2024, during the Bible class hour, there will be an informational
meeting in the Spaulding Room to introduce those interested in becoming Stephen
Ministers. We will share information about what is involved with using your spiritual gifts
S T E P H E N to provide Christian care to those who are hurting. f you have any questions, please see
MINISTRY RickKirkton or Ellen Luepke.

Stephen Ministry Testimonial

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ..My name is Jennifer and | am a Stephen Minister. If unfamiliar with this
ministry, our purpose is to offer Christian-based compassion and encouragement to a person who is hurting. We
serve by listening to and praying with one who is grieving, in physical pain, is suffering from depression and a
myriad of other painful situations.

As a Stephen Minister, | have been blessed to minister to a dear lady who is suffering from a chronic iliness.
During our frequent visits, | listen to her concerns and fears about her iliness and other issues. We also thank
and praise God through devotions, Scripture reading and prayer. Working together we are able to see how the
Lord is very much present even in the midst of pain and suffering. During the past two years our time together
has bonded us in a very special way. We are comfortable sharing our faith with each other and trust in God. Our
friendship is one of love and empathy as we grow in the knowledge of Christ's constant presence in good times
and in painful times.

Our relationship is one that focused on the needs and concerns of the care receiver. Nevertheless, as the
caregiver, | have benefitted immensely from our weekly visits. My care receiver's unwavering faith in the midst
of pain and turmoil never fails to uplift me in my own walk with our Lord and Savior.

For those of you who are searching for someone to confide in when issues seem insurmountable, | invite you
to seek out our Pastor or our Stephen Leaders during a difficult time in your life.

//.,ﬁ . Likewise, if you are searching for a way to minister to someone who is hurting you might consider
Ve 3 serving as a Stephen Minister. From my own experience

you will receive blessings beyond measure.
E MEN’S BASKETBALL LEAGUE

S8uys currently freshmen in high
kool and older are welcome to play

a new Men’s Basketball League.

is will be four Sundays of league
April 7th through April 28th, with a
tournament on May 5th.

Enjoy basketball but not interested
in playing? We could use a few
referees and score keepers, also!

If interested, call or text Cameron
McGee at 260-478-5176.

(Please only contact outside of
school hours.)

Jennifer Shirey
Stephen Minister
Peace Lutheran Church

MEN’S DODGEBALL EVENT

Calling all men to a dodgeball game
happening in the gym on
Sunday, April 7th at High Noon.

Come on out and show your support!
Games will be in the gym at the
following times:

April 7th-1:30pm
April 14th- noon
April 21st- noon
April 28th- noon
May 5th-1:30pm

Come together; take out you
throwing ared ball at eagl
then life will be more

Dodge, duck, dip,




Grief§5hare

Support
Group

Help and encouragement
after the death of a
loved one

At a GriefShare group,
you'll find understanding,
guidance, relief, and a safe

place to navigate the

challenges of grief.
Come join us!

Contact Us Today

Tuesdays 6:30-8:30 PM
April 2-June 25
Peace Lutheran Church
Fremont, IN
Call or text Luanne Haupt
260-639-7339
to register or inquire

griefshare.org

Family
Promise

Family Promise could Use More Helpful Hands

I’m excited to share opportunity to extend hands
of love to those in need with in our community!
Family Promise (63 West Washington St,
Coldwater, MI) has finished updates to it’s shelter
home. All windows have been replaced, the
kitchen and bath both remodeled, and an
additional 2 (main floor accessible) bedrooms (500
sq feet) will double the capacity from 8 to a
potential 16 guests being served. Family Promise
provides temporary shelter, meals, and support
services to families experiencing homelessness!
With their recent improvements, we, here at Peace
have the opportunity to make a greater impactin
the lives of those facing difficult circumstances!

Thus, I’'m reaching out to you, cherished Peace
family! By volunteering for Family Promise, you
can make a tangible difference in the lives of
families in need. Whether it’s preparing meals,
delivering meals, purchasing food items, providing
financially, or praying for all, your time and energy
are invaluable! Many of the same people have
been volunteering for the past 10 years.

What a blessing that has been! Now with the
growth, we could use even more!

So what’s involved? We currently plan, make,
and deliver evening meals for 1 week every 2
months! Upcoming, our weeks involve May 20-24,
July 15-19, September 16-20, and November 18-22.

Since we serve meals only 4 times/week, that is
equal to only 16 meals which might include the
some of the following:

An entree-
Casserole, Swiss Steak, chicken, chili, tacos, etc.

A side-
some sort of potato, rice, pasta

A vegetable or salad

A dessert-
brownies, cookies, cake,
cheesecake, pie

Please watch for the sign-up sheet on the
information desk in the latter part of April, and if
so moved fill in a slot! You are much appreciated!

Cadall Luanne Haupt with questions!



DOVE T
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Hello Friends! | can’t believe another month flew by already (which is like 7 in “dog
&, months”). | guess time flies when you’re busy—and I've been busy. I'm happy to report
that | did not get called to visit any really sad places this month. I’'m always happy for
o the chance to cheer people up when they have bad things happen, but it’s also really
nice to have a month where | don’t get sent on any special visits.

AILS

o
s The other nice thing about this month was that | was able to do all my regular local
< visits. | love all my familiar friends at the schools | visit. | am still making lots of new
friends at the MSD schools that I’'ve been going to for a few weeks now. The only scary

- part for me is that a lot of humans talk about kidnapping me and taking me home! And
+ MY humans that bring me to the schools just smile!! One boy even said he wanted to

« buy me for $1 billion. | was shocked when my handler, Hope, said “okay”. Nothing

o actually happened though. | guess he wasn’t able to raise the money—I’m sure glad.

s, 1hope to see you and smell your shoes in church soon!
-~

& From the desk of Top Dog:
We are a growing ministry; we can use extra partners to go out with Dove and her
o handlers. The time commitment is up to you. It can be as much or as little as you

would like to contribute. This ministry is having a big impact in our community,

‘' butourreach is limited by manpower. Please ask anyone involved in this ministry

. for more information or call me at 260-243-0893.

0‘0
Blessings,
Hope Korte




SUNDAY, APRIL 21st, 2024
5:00 PM

ST. ANTHONY’S CATHOLIC CHURCH
ANGOLA, IN

Directed by J. Joseph Peters
Presented by:
Steuben County Festival Choir
& Catholic Church Choirs
Members of Ft. Wayne Old Crown Brass Band

ALL ARE WELCOME!

Celebrating the ADMISSION IS FREE

Nartional Eueharistic Revival

Run Hard. Rest Well.

"Run Hard. Rest Well." is an organization that equips people to
embrace a pace and passion for work and rest that is God honoring,
transformative, and sustainable.

Compelling, practical, and fun, "A Rest That Works" is a presentation
that breathes life into winded souls. It empowers folks of all ages to
refill their buckets and navigate life by creating a faith-based work
and rest balance.

Peace mental health advocates, Chris Goeglein and Cinda Gerbers,
invite you to join them on Sunday, April 7th at 9:15am during Bible study
hour to learn about "A Rest That Works." The presentation will by given
by guest speaker Alicia Hill, director of Strategic Advancement, of
"Run Hard. Rest Well."

‘Q LSCM LUTHERAN SENIOR CARE MINISTRY Celebrates 100 Years

In celebration of this milestone, LSCM gives thanks and praise to God as it reaffirms its calling to
provide Word and Worship Ministry to seniors in nursing homes, assisted living centers, and adult
day services across the greater Fort Wayne areas.

To celebrate its century of service, LSCM invites the community to its Centennial Gala at the
Orchid, New Haven, Indiana, on Thursday, April 18 from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. Please joinus foran
evening of dining, laughter, and music as we honor LSCM’s enduring legacy. L @

To purchase tickets and learn more about the events of the evening, go to Eventbrite.c:
on the internet. When the website comes up there will be a search bar where you will .{

“enter: LSCM Centennial Gala. You will also enter Fort Wayne as the location. This ,
will take you to the event page.

s If you need assistance, please call or text Beth Igney at 260-466-5105.
- We hope you will join us in celebrating this important ministry in our
community. The deadline for ordering tickets is Friday, April 5.

)
L]



Peace contributes monthly to the Food Co-Op at Concordia
Theological Seminary through the donations of members. There is
a large blue bucket that sits underneath the mailboxes; that
bucket is our donation bin for the Food Co-Op. Please consider
donating each month!

While all donations are welcome anytime, this month’s donation
focuses on the following items:
. zippered plastic bags (like Ziploc)

S'érninary R
Food . foil

Onations

NCTSFW

+ plastic wrap FOOD & CLOTHING CO-OP
. trash bags

. paper towels

This past month, we received a
very nice letter from a 4th year
seminarian who attends the
Concordia Lutheran Seminary in
Fort Wayne. In the letter excerpt
below, he thanks our congregation
for the monthly food contributions.
Your donations each month to the
seminary co-op are very much

and clothing co-ops. With the budget being tight being a full-time student with a young
child, it has been so nice to be able to get groceries from the food co-op without worrying
about the cost. It has provided us with fresh produce, dairy, dry goods, meat, produce, even
paper products and diapers for our son. We are very thankful for all of these gifts and they
help me to focus more on my studies, as we are able to get the majority of our groceries form
the co-op and do not have to worry about buying as much food for my family...

Thank you again for your generous donations and continued prayers and support for us
and the
other students at CTSFW!

Blessings,
John Schober”



As | write this and look into the sky the sun is shining brightly and there is hope that spring is
coming soon. Today found me potting up caladium bulbs and dahlia tubers in anticipation of those
magnificent summer colors. Yes, they have to start growing indoors but at least they are in the soail. |
have no idea what is in store for us for the coming month but it could be crazy as the “winter that
wasn't.” Regardless, all of us who are intrigued by the the soil and growing plants are certainly
ready. There are no better optimists than gardeners. When your hands get dirty in the soil, you just
have to grow closer to your Creator.

And so we begin the twelfth year of “Garden of Peace: The Growing Place.” Again, the first portion
of the name identifies who and what we are and the second why we exist, as we grow both
physically and spiritually. This is a unique ministry of Peace Lutheran to help church and community
members to experience the joy of gardening and to share the fruits of the harvest with others. Our
motto this year is “Grow a Row for Those in Need.”

And so it is time once again to sign up for a plot. While there is no fee or cost involved, please
note: if you request a plot, it is necessary that you make the commitment to maintain the assigned
garden area throughout the entire growing season. Priority in assignments will be given to
gardeners who have had plots in prior years as they have worked to develop a particular area.

From what | understand there are a few people who had plots last year who will not be able to
continue this year and so there will probably be several plots available to “newcomers” to the
Peace Garden. We already have two “newbies” who have signed up, but there may still be room.
What we need now is a list of all those who wish to have a garden plot for the season. Each plot is
approximately 10’ by 18’

If you wish to reserve an areq, you need to sign up in one of two ways:
1) Use the sign-up sheet that is available at the Information Desk
2) contact Garden Mentor Don Luepke via email
at donluepke@juno.com and give your name,
e-mail address, and telephone number.
If you were a gardener last year, indicate if you wish the same plot.

We ask that this be done by Sunday, April 7, so that we can develop our organizational plan.

We also want to be able to reach out to members of the lakes community and perhaps mentor
them in establishing a garden and producing food and flowers for their homes. If you know of
someone outside of our church family please let them know. It's a matter of mission and ministry.
After all we are Peace Lutheran Church: “Friendly People — Growing in Christ, Called to Praise and
Proclaim, Learn and Love, Care and Celebrate!”

As always, let’s get growing!



Peace Resources

PHONE NUMBER — 260-495-4306 Church Text Messages

Office Extensions: & Email App
Secretary- 301 To sign up for church text messages:
Pastor Teeple- 302 Send a text to the number 81010.
Kristin McGee- 304 In the message type “@peacefrem”.
Amber Vonderau- 309

Wee Creations Office- 350 You will receive a text
asking for your name.

Respond with your first and last name.
You will receive text messages regarding
church updates.

We welcome you to

L If have alread
join us for our kAt d
signed up, you do not need

Worship Services to sign up again.

Sunday WEBSITE — www.plcms.org
8:00am  Online and In-Person EMAIL ADDRESSES — at church:
Pastor Jeff Teeple — PastorT@plcms.org
Sara Miller — Director@weecreations.org
10:30am  In-Person Kristin McGee — Admin@plcms.org

Jodie Church - JChurch@plcms.org

Monday Emily Disbro — Secretary@plcms.org

Amber Vonderau - Amber@plcms.org
In-Person Hope Korte - ComfortDog@plcms.org

9:15am Educational Hour

RightNow Media - Please remember all the resources that are available to you and your
family free of charge through RightNow Media! It is a clearinghouse of videos, Bible studies,
' and podcasts that help you grow in your faith toward God and love for others! If you haven’t

signed up (and even if you have!) be sure to access this amazing library of Christian material!
{Checkout the link in our e-news to sign up!)

week. If you haven't sighed up to receive e-news through your email, please email Pastor
Teeple and he will get you signed up! If you did sign up and haven’t seen it, please double
check your SPAM folder,; it is an email that comes from the secretary's email address:
secretary@plcms.org

. E-News - Just a reminder that we continue to publish our e-news and announcements every
SUBSCRIBE
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BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES
Jan Nowakowski 4/20 Roxanne Metzger 4/1/2000  Pastor Jeff & Gina Teeple
Carol Sturgis Steve Paradine 4/21983 Dan & Jeanie Frasier
Phyllis Hall Rob Ross 4L/4N964 Loren & Lana Jackemeyer
Leah Smith Linda Soldano 4171982 Jeff & Nancy Zimmerman
Michael Carr Cindy Wiebke 4/21/2001 Corey & Marie Lahnum
Joy Ross 4/22 Andrew Goeglein 4/23/1965 Dennis & Judy Hieber
Laurie Lehman Jim Ehle 4/23/1994 Rod & Laura McCrea
George Griffith Allison Hall 4/28/1984 Tom & Cinda Gerbers
Dean Twitchell  4/23 Ann Peters
Linda Miller Wanda Hullinger
Jack Yahne 4/27 Tim Bruick
Deb Twitchell 4/28 Aimee Biddle
Braden Toigo Gina Teeple
Sarah Clary 4/29 Ashley Brown
Sandy Brewbaker 4/30 Jaret Laughlin
Lori Olson
Pastor Teeple
Doug Haupt
Nona Miller m/ %WA
Ron Barkley -
Joe Honer -g—f—:———

4/7/24 Shirley Etzler
4/14/24 Donna Cooper
4/21/24 Dennis & Judy Hieber

4/28/24 Emma Griffiths # ;

& Chris Harwood
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